

# Dundonald Community Council

## Minutes of Meeting

8<sup>th</sup> September 2022

Attendees:	
Community Councillors	[REDACTED] (MJJ), [REDACTED] (FC), [REDACTED] (RK), [REDACTED] (JA), [REDACTED] (MJ)
Community Residents	HN, JM, AM, MS, RS, BF
SAC Councillors:	[REDACTED] (JD), [REDACTED] (DC)
Guest Speakers:	
Apologies:	[REDACTED], Cllr [REDACTED], [REDACTED], [REDACTED] and Police Scotland

Agenda Item	Notes / Actions	Responsibility
Chair Welcome and Open Remarks	<p>Unfortunate news of the Queens passing was announced as meeting was about to commence. As a mark of respect, a 2 minutes silence was carried out. A consensus agreement to keep the meeting short in the given circumstances.</p> <p>MJJ opened the meeting, welcoming all in attendance and requested all communications be directed via the Chair.</p>	
Apologies:	Apologies were provided for individuals listed as above.	
KB Ayrshire Roads Alliance	<p><b>Outstanding actions from June meeting and update to be sought:</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>It was pointed out that signage on the A759 is obscured by trees where the sign is for slowing to 40mph. KB will have his team survey the A759 and carry out any necessary works.</li> <li>The poor state of the pavements and roads in Dundonald was raised, members of the DCC thought that some pavements were to be upgraded where possible when 20mph system was being put in? KB confirmed that Drybridge Road and Fullerton Ave are on the plan to be repaired.</li> <li>Pot holes being filled in on Kilford Drive, it was pointed out that there had been minor repairs to some pot holes and speed bumps in the area, but due to the school buses going up and down, the road was still in poor repair. It was pointed out that this road is not suitable for buses and asked as to why this was now the case? KB will organize for his team to survey the area. These have now been removed and MoP informed meeting that ARA removed and were going to carry out a discrete survey.</li> <li>Cross Roads – A759 &amp; B70 – MOP raised safety concerns. KB to review when leaving the meeting to establish what options for mitigating the hazards.</li> </ol>	<p>KB</p> <p>KB</p> <p>KB</p> <p>KB</p>

<b>Police Report</b>	<p>At time of meeting with Secretary on annual leave, it was not known that Police Scotland had sent their apologies and supplied a report.</p> <p>Summary of report has been included for good order:</p> <p><b>Violence</b> – 1 minor assault involving youths, all youths involved traced and spoken with and charged accordingly.</p> <p><b>Drugs Supply</b> – Police continue to welcome any information provided to drug dealing. Reporting period have received a small number of incidents that are being progressed.</p> <p><b>ASB</b> – For the reporting period we have received a number of calls in relation to noise, neighbour disputes and public nuisance type calls involving youths. We also responded to a number of disturbances which required an immediate response. As a result of 2 of these calls, 2 males were arrested.</p> <p>Locality Officers will continue to review incidents in relation to ASB and identify those responsible and if necessary they will also liaise with school campus officers to engage with youths re: their behaviour.</p> <p><b>House Breaking</b> – NIL</p> <p><b>Road Safety:</b> Report of careless driving received from member of the public, statements obtained, dashcam viewed and enquiries are ongoing.</p> <p>During the reporting period there was also one serious road traffic collision which occurred within the village.</p>	
<b>Members of the Public</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• MOP-JM – <b>Floyds Café</b> – a comprehensive update of the good work that has been achieved through this initiative in the village was provided. Over 1200 volunteer hours input has been provided by the community and much benefit to has been provided also. Much credit to all those who contribute to this valuable project. Finance is an issue to ensure guarantee of the Support Worker and avenues are being explored to secure.</li> <li>• MPO – HN – <b>Community Garden</b> commented on the improved condition and FC provided an update of the clean up work that was carried out by Community Payback Scheme who recently contacted the DCC to enquire about any local projects and the potential for future support with this.</li> </ul> <p>MJJ provided an update on the feedback from seeking advice from the DCC insurers should this be required to fall under the DCC insurance policy. This would entail DCC being responsible to putting in place H&amp;S processes and mitigations to manage the area. It was agreed that MJJ would seek confirmation as to who has ultimate liability for this area of land via SAC.</p>	MJJ
<b>Previous Minutes</b>	June 2022 Minutes were proposed by FC and second by JA.	

<b>Matters Arising</b>	None – addressed above.	
<b>Chair Report</b>	<p><b>1.SAC Training – New Handbook</b> – 4 x DC members attended a 3hour training session at the end of June 2022. This was an opportunity to also meet members from Troon and Prestwick CC's.</p> <p><b>2. Co-Opt Members</b></p> <p>1. HN– completion of Proposer and Seconder paperwork.</p> <p>2. SM– completion of Proposer and Seconder paperwork.</p> <p>MJJ will submit to SA for full completion.</p>	<p>Closed</p> <p>Closed</p> <p>MJJ</p>
<b>Treasurer Report</b>	<p><b>September 2022</b> – Closing balance as of meeting date: £6,082.88.</p> <p><b>SAC Communication</b> – Emailed received to inform DCC that SAC had made an error overpayment for Admin Reimbursements for Accounts Year 2021-2022. This has been checked and is correct. MJJ will arrange cheque to return funds to the value of £119.43.</p>	<p>MJJ</p>
<b>Elected Members</b>	<p>1. <b>JD</b> – Provided an update on the Playing Field Planning Application, and informed meeting that the Regulatory Panel meeting was now to be held in October 2022 due to ARA being unable to complete their response due to lack of information. The plan was to try and complete quickly due to winter approaching.</p>	
<b>Planning and Licensing Applications</b>	Nothing to discuss.	
<b>Local Planning Group</b>	Nothing to discuss.	
<b>AOCB</b>	<b>DCC SAC Annual Self-Assessment</b> – Members discussed this document and agreed on the scoring which was the same as discussed in our May meeting. MJJ to complete and submit.	<p>MJJ</p>
<b>Next meeting</b>	13/10/22	